
Tiger and Blue Whale Class 
news…

It has been a brilliant first week welcoming our new children into Tiger 
Class. We have been learning our class routines and accessing the 
different learning areas in our indoor and outdoor classrooms. The 
children have very much enjoyed creating water systems and potions in 
the water area outside. We can’t wait to continue learning about our 
children’s interests next week!

 

Blue whale class have had a wonderful week settling into their new 
class. The children have explored the different provision areas whether 
that was mark making, construction, the home corner, or maths. Each 
area has been explored and the children have been using new 
vocabulary such as 'structure' in the construction area. It has been 
wonderful to see the relationships forming and children's personalities 
shining brighter throughout the days. We are proud of how far they 
have come in such little time and cannot wait for their learning to 
blossom.

Welcome from Sarah Jane

13th September 2024

I am thrilled to welcome you all back for another 
exciting school year, a very warm welcome to our 
new families too, it has been an absolute pleasure 
meeting you all again this week. 

This year marks a particularly special chapter for us 
as we open the doors to our new building. The 
space has been thoughtfully designed to foster an 
inspiring and creative learning environment. With 
enhanced classrooms, modern facilities, and more 
room for outdoor activities, this new space will 
support the growth of our school community in 
every way. 

As we step in to this new phase, we also recommit 
to the values that define us: Community, Resilience, 
Kindness, Creativity, Being Active and Respect. 
These principles remain at the heart of everything 
we do, helping our students not only excel 
academically but also grow into compassionate, 
curious, and resilient individuals.

We look forward to a year filled with learning, 
growth and connection. Let’s make the most of this 
wonderful new space together!

I am incredibly proud of all of the children returning 
this week, the older pupils have stepped in to their 
roles with maturity and enthusiasm, becoming role 
models to the younger pupils. I am also immensely 
proud of the new Blue Whale and Tiger Class pupils. 
We know starting school can feel a little daunting, 
but we are so proud of how brave and resilient the 
children have been. They are already showing great 
courage as they settle in to this new environment, 
and we are here to support them every step of the 
way. Rest assured, our staff are dedicated to 
creating a kind, nurturing and homely space where 
every child feels safe, valued, and encouraged to 
explore, learn and grow. 

Have a lovely weekend!



end.

Panda and Lion Class 
news…

What a marvellous first week it has been for Panda class. 
It has been a pleasure welcoming everyone and watching 
children rekindle their friendships. There were lots of 
smiles and hugs as the class came together. Panda 
Class love their new classroom. The children showed 
lots of  excitement as they explored the continuous 
provision and new resources. They have been working 
really hard to remember new routines and transitions. 
Thank you to all our grown ups for your cooperation 
during our morning and end of day routines. I am very 
proud to begin the year with each other. Well done 
Pandas!

 

Lion class have made a fantastic start to the new 
school year. Lots of children came in smiling, feeling 
happy and excited to start school in our brand new 
building. A very warm welcome to the new children 
and families that have joined and settled in really well! 
This week we have been learning where different 
places are in our school such as the playground, 
toilets and lunch hall and we have learnt how to move 
around the school building safely. We have been 
settling into classroom routines, making new 
friendships and learning through our own interests 
and play. At the end of each day, as a class we have 
reflected on our day and shared our feeling and 
thoughts. Dev said "I loved the playground outside, 
and inside I played with construction and the castle. It 
was the best day!" As a rights respecting school, this 
week we also talked about the importance of having 
different rights in school and shared what we thought 
was important to us.

Mysha said we have the right to "listen to a story" and 
Ashvik said the right to "play with everyone." We wrote 
everyone's ideas down and created a rights charter in 
the form of a tree. Well done Lion class, keep up the 
amazing learning!

 



UPCOMING DATES TO 
REMEMBER…

1st October – Elephant Class Offsite Trip

23rd October – NO CLUBS/PREMIER – Staff offsite 
from 15:45pm for Trust Event 

25th October – Break up for Half Term Holiday

4th November – Return to school 

New families… please keep an eye on your emails for a 
message from school ping, we may need to send you a 
copy of your log on details if you are not receiving anything. 
Once up and running, the app is very simple to use and has 
key information about the school at the click of a button!

 

Elephant Class News…

What a wonderful start Elephant Class has 
made! The children were excited to reunite 
with their friends and the MWW team . They 
have been busy exploring their new 
classroom, getting to know the learning 
spaces, and settling into their daily routines. 
We’ve also revisited our learning behaviours 
and had a fantastic discussion about having a 
positive learning mindset, where mistakes are 
expected, inspected, and respected.

Together, we worked on developing our class 
charter, coming up with great ideas for what 
our learning environment should be like. 
We’ve really enjoyed reading the poem What 
is Pink? and are looking forward to performing 
it for parents soon, complete with a special 
verse created by the whole class. Stay tuned!

ATTENDANCE

(Target 97%)

The winning 

Class this week is 

Panda Class 

95%

Blue Whale 90 %

Tiger 93 %



Mulberry Wood Wharf
attendance 2024-25

Going for Gold together!

Watching the children
come through the gates
for school has been simply
wonderful.
As a school we are ‘Going
for Gold’ with our
attendance this year as we
know how important
being in school is for the
children’s brain
development and learning 

Our GOLD Class Attendance are our classes 
who have 97+ attendance for a whole week
 
Our SILVER Class Attendance are our classes 
who have 95-97% attendance for a whole week

Our BRONZE Class Attendance are our classes 
who have 90-95% attendance for a whole 
week.

Children have been back in school for five days 
and we are delighted that Blue Whale and Tiger 
have achieved GOLD class attendance. Panda, 
Lion and Elephant all achieved BRONZE.

The Department for Education has amended 
their attendance expectations and processes 
for schools and families, and these came into 
effect from the 14th August 2024. Schools have 
been sent the flyer below to share with families 
– this details the implications for absences 
including absences for the academic year.
 

The flyer below from Tower Hamlets details 
implications for families for absences including 
holiday absences for this academic year. 
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